BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
Meeting room and equipment building:   40 Thomas Avenue

Borough EOC:  570-547-1671 - Fire Hall EOC:  570-547-1380

Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
April 6, 2017

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  APRIL 13, 2017 - 7:00 PM
MALVIN / RYAN  GROSS   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR,  DENNIS GRUVER
Thanks to all who assisted with the MAMA weekend event.  The equipment worked well and the food deliveries were great as always.  EMA has received a token of appreciation from MAMA for our dedication and assistance with this program.

The new repeater site is working very well.  To this date we still have not received any notification from the FCC in regards to the modification of our license, but, as before, this can take months.  The repeater was put to the test last week when there was a search for a lost person.  We had excellent communications with all agencies working this event including our local Fire, Police, EMA and Boat 1-630 on the river. 

On the first Saturday of each month we test our public warning siren.  This test is a 30 second activation of the siren located on the hill behind the Montgomery Fire Company and is activated from the EOC inside the station.  The public will be asked to check their weather radio, TV, social media site or it might require a house to house notification, (such as a flash flood situation). 

The snow is gone and the river and streams are at a safe height at the present time.  As we know from the past, however, this can change quickly with a heavy thunderstorm or a rain system that is training over our watershed for a long period of time.  One of our greatest areas of concern is the Black Hole Creek that flows behind the Borough Hall as this stream is fed by a large watershed and has to pass through the railroad underpass to get to the river.  If anything is noted that could block the exit please notify codes. 

If we get a high water event, volunteers will be needed to monitor the stream and river gauges.  6-3 will advise of the time frame for those readings which are reported to the National Weather Service and indicated on the public river gauge map.  The repeater system will be used unless there is a power failure then we will switch to frequency 3. 

Remember the meeting Thursday, April 13, 2017









Dennis 

